Minutes
Municipal Complex Building Committee – Hastings Community Center
Wednesday, December 13, 2023
4:00 PM
In Attendance: Aaron Mick, Andy Dufresne, Katie Haley, Holly Foster, Dick Krasker, Jim Oliver, Dan Towle, Ruth Antonucci

Tom Klinepeter, Jim Tyrrell, Stephe Chase, Chiye Harper
Haley called the meeting to order and declared a quorum.

Mick made a motion to approve the 11/1/2023 Meeting Minutes, which was seconded by Antonucci and passed unanimously. 
Haley asked the committee to review the draft realistic rendering and floor plans.  She noted that the floor plans had not substantially changed and asked the committee for comments on the appearance.  Krasker likes the appearance. Oliver said the plans make the lot look flat and that it is not realistic.  Haley said that the architects have been working with the civil engineers and presumes that this is what the lot will look like upon completion. 
Foster asked if there was room for expansion, notably for holding cells in the Police Department.  Chief Mick believes that a relatively easy retrofit to the booking area would allow for holding cells. Haley said the figuration of the building with 3 separate wings also allows for expansion at the end of the existing wings. 

Oliver asked about the public access salt and sand shed.  Haley noted that a location for the sand shed would be determined.  Chase asked about the basement and the need, cost, and layout was discussed.  The sloping nature of the lot and amount of fill needed to level it was discussed. 

Harper asked what was included in the price, notably does it include furniture.  Haley confirmed. 

Haley brought up preparations for the January 8th Public Hearing and asked for feedback on the PowerPoint she created. Dufresne will provide a few additional bullet points related to the need for a new fire station and some additional statistics showing grow and critical infrastructure. 
There was discussion about how best to present the cost and impact to tax payers.  Some funding specifics were discussed.  Foster noted that we are currently debt free.  Tyrrell commented on a potential payment scheme to use investment interest towards annual payments to minimize the impact to taxpayers. The market study values of the Town Office and Fire Department were discussed.
Haley noted that she is going to a Rotary meeting in January to make a presentation to them about the proposal and invited the committee to attend.  She has also been reaching out to other potential grantors or funding agencies. 
Krasker made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by Mick and passed unanimously.
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